

Mr. A. R. Kendrick District Supervisor Energy and Minerals Department Oil Conservation Division 1000 Rio Brazos Road Aztec, New Mexico 87410

Re: Navajo 21 #1
A z1 - z-z-N-71d

Dear Mr. Kendrick:

In reply to your letter dated February 8, 1979, regarding tubing on the above-captioned well. On July 8, 1978, 2 3/8" tubing was landed at 1836' in the Navajo #1 well.

Apparently the reporting of this information was over-looked on subsequent reports regarding this well.

Sincerely,

BENSON MINERAL GROUP, INC.

Paul C. Ellison Production Manager